
 
 

Stewardship for 2016:  A Way to Serve Our Lord 
 

November 1: Stewardship Reception! We will return to the Ware campus at 4:30 p.m. 
for food, fellowship, and fun to celebrate 2015.  Your Vestry will present a series of 
displays reflecting many of your ideas for the future. Some are small and easy to 
implement, others are big and present a great opportunity for growth! But all of the 
ideas came from you.  We look forward to reflecting your vision back to you and welcome your 
feedback. Note cards will be available to capture your thoughts at each display. Or talk to us in person!  
There will be great food from Kelsick Market, and also soft drinks, beer, and wine. 
 

November 8: Giving Sunday. After prayerful consideration, place your pledge card in the offering plate 
today to enable Ware Church to thrive and grow in 2016! Remember the Senior Warden's incentive! To 
make meeting our goal of increasing our pledges by 10-15% more fun for the parish, and a healthier 
senior warden, Jimmy is offering an incentive! For every pledge that increases by at least 10%, or any 
new pledge, he will ride his bicycle one mile. There are currently about 100 households that pledge here 
so ... that could be a long ride! We sure hope so, and we know he does also ... right Jimmy? 
 

His plan is to ride the new Virginia Capital Trail, a dedicated, paved pedestrian and bicycle trail that 
connects the Commonwealth's past and present capitals of Jamestown and Richmond along the Scenic 
Route 5 corridor. It traverses approximately 52 miles, four jurisdictions, and more than 400 years of 
history along one of the first inland routes in North America.  It connects the past and future, just as we 
do each Sunday at Ware! And with 52 miles to ride up and back, it's the perfect length. Do you think we 
can make the Senior Warden ride all the way to Richmond and back? Let's do it! 
 

If you did not receive a stewardship packet (which contains a 2016 pledge card), contact the office to 
receive one. Pledge cards are also in the narthex and on the church pews. 

November, 2015 
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Office Hours 
9 a.m.–1 p.m. 

Monday – Friday 
Closed Friday, November 13 

Thursday & Friday, 
November 26 & 27 

Clergy and the 2015 Vestry 

 
¢ƘŜ wŜǾΩŘ ¢Φ DǊŀƴǘ !ƳōǊƻǎŜΣ wŜŎǘƻǊ 

James D. Kilduff, Senior Warden 
Henry W. Moncure, Junior Warden 

Jane H. Smith, Register 
Edward H. James, Treasurer 

F. Lee Brown, Jr.  Õ  Joseph S. Brown, III 
Paul W. Crook  Õ  Anne C. Dyal 

Stephanie W. Hanson  Õ  Scott O. Kalbrener 
Kenneth B. Richardson  Õ  D. P. Roane, Jr. 

Rachel K. Teagle 
 

Honorary Members of the Vestry 
Alexander B. Atkins, Sr.  Õ  Hugh C. Dischinger 

Donald P. Roane 
 

Telephone:  804.693.3821 
e-mail: warechurch@cox.net 

Web Page www.warechurch.org 
 

7825 John Clayton Memorial Highway 
Gloucester, Virginia  23061 

Mailing Address:  Post Office Box 616 
Gloucester, VA  23061-0616 

 

"  "  "  "  "  "  "  "  " 
 
 

 

The Staff 
 

¢ƘŜ wŜǾΩŘ ¢Φ DǊŀƴǘ !ƳōǊƻǎŜ Rector     rector@warechurch.org 
Michael P. Monaco Minister of Music  msmon@cox.net 
Rebecca F. Morris Parish Administrator    office@warechurch.org 
Elizabeth D. Richardson Christian Education 
Vincent Pryor Sexton 
 
 

Earlier Deadline for December Grapevine!! 
 

Due to the date of Thanksgiving this year, the deadline for the December Grapevine is 
a hard deadline of Monday, November 16.  The office needs any announcements or 
schedules to be included in the December Grapevine by this date so that we can 
publish the Grapevine on the 25 of November before the Thanksgiving Holiday.  If you 
have any questions about this, please contact the rector.  We look forward to receiving 
your articles and schedules by November 16.  
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Ready, Willing, and Able: A Theological Understanding 
 

Grace to you and peace from God our Father and our Lord Jesus Christ! 
I give thanks to Almighty God for the many blessings and mercies over that last year.  
November 16 marks the one year anniversary of my arrival as your rector.  Martha and I 
are grateful to be among you, and we cannot begin to thank the folks who have gone 
out of their way to ensure that we have felt welcomed. 

As I reflect upon the last year, a common statement that people shared with me over and over again 
ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ƳƛƴŘΥ ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅέΦ  bƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊ ƛƴǎtances in which this phrase was used varies from 
ƳƻƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǳǊƎȅΣ ǘƻ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƻ ƻǳǘǊŜŀŎƘΣ ǘƻ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΣ ŀƴŘ ōŜȅƻƴŘΦ  ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅέ 
ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǿƘŀǘ DƻŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǳǎ ǘƻ Řƻ ƴƻǿ ŀǎ ŀƴ 9ǇƛǎŎƻǇŀƭ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ DƭƻǳŎŜǎǘŜǊ /ƻǳƴǘȅΦ  ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ 
reaŘȅέ ǘƻ ŘŜƭǾŜ ŘŜŜǇŜǊ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƛǘƘΦ  ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅέ ǘƻ ŜƴǊƛŎƘ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅέ 
to balance our heritage with the demands and expectations of the church and of God in the 21st Century 
ς building on what has gone before and reaching out to present and the future.  We are ready. 
{ƻ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƴŜȄǘΚ  ²Ŝ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎǘŀȅ ŀǘ άǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅέΦ  ¦ǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŜƭƭ-ǿƻǊƴ ǇƘǊŀǎŜ άǊŜŀŘȅΣ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀōƭŜέ 
as our guide, we can readily see what is next.  If we are truly ready, then comes willing and able. 
To be willing means that we are ready to initiate action.  I have already seen this taking shape in the 
vestry.  Already the vestry is considering the best ways to take action on a variety of new ministry 
opportunities and campus needs.  I have seen this taking shape in the six lay leaders who responded to 
that call to serve as lay Eucharistic visitors (individuals who share the Holy Communion with members 
our congregational family who for reasons various reasons are unable to attend regular Sunday 
services).  These are just two examples of where our readiness is being transferred into our willingness 
to respond to God.  We cannot stop here. 
As our willingness to respond grows in magnitude, we will have to be ever watchful of our ability to be 
able.  This is where a clear understanding of our roles as stewards of all that God has given us becomes 
significance.  We will only be able to engage the ministries we desire to provide if we are able to do so.  
God calls each of us to respond with grateful hearts giving sacrificially of our time, treasure and talents.  
Only in so doing will be we able to accomplish what God is calling us at this time and in this place to do 
for our neighbors as well as ourselves. 
Following the desires and will of God, the year to come will be a year of blessing for us and for the larger 
community and the world.  We are ready. Our will is evident.  We are more than ableΦ  bƻǿ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƎŜǘ ƻƴ 
with the work of the Kingdom. 
 
Faithfully, 

 
 
 

Vote! - DƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ Ŏŀǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǾƻǘŜ Tuesday, November 3!  Every vote is important.  Use 

the freedom you have in the United Statesτthe freedom to vote for whom you choose. 
 
 

Help With Coffee Hour 
 

Ware provides the coffee, tea, sweeteners, cream and lemonade.  You provide light 
refreshments.  Sign-up in the narthex for November and December.  
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Music Notes 
 

We have had many blessings in our music ministry, and I wish to compliment the 
choir on their welcome efforts in the sharing of my ministry. Prayer is first and 
foremost on our agenda, and when you invoke the power of the Holy Spirit, our 
humble efforts are transformed into the Divine when we sing His praise! Saint 
Augustine taught that whoever sings prays twice. From his perspective, he was just 
stating the obvious. It is a good and righteous thing for all to share in the ministry of 
hymn singing, each contributing their own voice to make the sound of one unified 

voice raised in praise. Most people who will read these humble words will think, "Oh yes, the choir sings 
beautifully", and never consider that Augustine was directing his words to ALL of us. The ministry of 
hymn singing is the prime directive of any Christian music ministry, and that is a communal effort, with 
all expected to do their part and sing the hymns. The singing of the hymns is one of the most meaningful 
congregational activities we can engage in to affirm our faith, the Word of God reflected in Scripture, 
and the Word of God reflected in the teaching of the Rector's sermon. Sometimes, people forget that all 
hymns are PRAYERS.  Granted, they are sung prayers, or as J. S. Bach put it, they are "Prayers to God in 
Musical Sound". Even if you think you have the worst voice in all of Virginia, you are called to sing!  
Always remember, that when you sing for the Lord, your voice sounds precious in His ears. Even if you 
are not comfortable singing, your effort to overcome whatever reservations you may have will be 
rewarded tenfold. Don't just take my word for it; some of the greatest scholars and theologians of the 
Church have acknowledged this fact for centuries. As John Wesley stated: "Sing lustily"! Even if you 
absolutely cannot sing, at least pick up your hymnbook and pray the words of the hymn as we sing it. I 
mentioned at my WareARTS presentation that I have been blessed to play for many thousands of 
people, including a King, a Queen, three Presidents, two Popes, and many various dignitaries throughout 
my career, BUT, my proudest and most fulfilling moment is when, through the inspiration of the Holy 
Spirit, I can move a congregation to raise their voices joyfully in the singing of a hymn to praise God. Let 
us pray for each other. - Michael 
 
 

Do you like to read stories out loud? Do you find it fun to read dramatically? 

Do you like to share this talent with others? 
 

Martha Ambrose, in conjunction with WareARTS, is looking for a couple of readers to help with the 
December WareARTS ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŀŘ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ 5ƛŎƪŜƴǎΩ A Christmas Carol. 

 

We would like to set up a couple of read-through times with the readers before the reading on 
December 20, 2015; 2:00pm-4:00pm. 

 

Contact Martha at marthaarose@gmail.com as soon as possible for more information! 

 
 

Daylight Savings Time and Office Closures 
 

Daylight Savings Time ends Sunday, November 1 at 2 a.m.  Set your clocks back 
one hour.   
The office will be closed Friday, November 13 and Thursday and Friday, November 25 - 26. 
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Christian Education 
 
 

 
Youth Group Begins in November! 
Calling all youth from age 13 up!  Come to Ware on Sunday, November 15, at 3:00 p.m. for our kickoff 
ŜǾŜƴǘΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎŎŀǾŜƴƎŜǊ ƘǳƴǘΣ ƎŀƳŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǘƭƛƴŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
year.  Want to go on a Mission Trip in the summer?  Want to help with a monthly youth-led worship 
service?  Want to get involved helping your neighbors in need?  Then come to this gathering to see all 
ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ōȅ рΥлл ǇΦƳΦ  vǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΥ Ŏŀƭƭ aǊΦ DǊŀƴǘΦ 
 
November Forum Series:  Reaching Forth our Hands in Love 
This three-part forum series will explore various organizations in Gloucester County that seek to help 
our brothers and sisters finding themselves in need.  We will be joined by representatives from Bread 
for Life, the Gloucester Resource Council, and the Gloucester/Mathews Care Clinic who will share a little 
bit about their various organizations and how you can get involved.  Look for more information on 
particular sessions in the e-Vine.  Mark the dates now: Sunday November 8, 15, and 22.  For more 
information contact the church office. 
 
άtǊŜǇŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ²ŀȅΣ O Zion, Your Christ is Drawing NeaǊέ 
While the stores are already inundating our senses with promises of that major December Holiday, we 
are not impressed ς yet.  However, we are impressed that Advent is quickly approaching.  This year, the 
first Sunday in Advent is November 29.  We will begin our season of Advent with a Breakfast and Advent 
Wreath making beginning at 9:00 a.m.  This year, our Advent focus will be άaȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ wŜƧƻƛŎŜǎ ƛƴ DƻŘ aȅ 
SŀǾƛƻǊέΦ  YŜŜǇ ŀ ŎƭŜŀǊ ŜȅŜ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǎƻƻƴ. 
 
Special Extended CƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭ ƻƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ н9 
¢ƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {Ŝŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ƻǳǊ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нф /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭ ŀǘ 
10:00 a.m. instead of 10:15 a.m.  This will give us time to learn a new song or two and talk about this 
wonderful season of the church ς the season that helps us understand a bit more about what Christmas 
is all about.  See you then! 
 
 

Regular Meetings This Month 
 

  Vestry    Prayer Group 
  Thursday   Wednesday 
  November 12   November 11 
  7:00 p.m.   10:30 a.m. 
  Library    Library 

 

Christian Education classes (K-12) begin at 10:15 a.m. and continue during 
ǘƘŜ млΥол ŀΦƳΦ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ .ƛōƭŜǎΣ ōǳt it is 
encouraged for students to bring their own from home.  An Adult Forum is 
held at 9:30 a.m. on the second floor of the Parish Hall.  Refreshments are 
served. 
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Annual Meeting 
 

Plan to attend the annual meeting of the parish Sunday, November 15 at 11:30 a.m.  
At the annual meeting, we will elect a new class of vestry members, hear reports from 
the rector, the treasurer, wardens, minister of music, director of Christian Education 
on the state of the parish and, most importantly, what the near future may hold.  

Everyone is invited to attend this meeting and all confirmed, adult communicants who are regular in 
attendance and give to the advancement of the Kingdom of God are eligible to vote in all congregational 
matters (namely the election of new vestry members).  If you have any questions about this meeting of 
the parish contact the Senior Warden, Jimmy Kilduff, or the rector. 
 
 

Carole White, Vestry Nominee 
 
Carole is a member of the Parish Discernment Committee as well as the new 
Visitor Eucharistic Committee. She served as an organizer and volunteer for Ware 
Church's participation in the 2014 G.U.E.S.T. Program and will serve as the liaison 
between Abingdon Church and Ware Church for this year's program. She is also a 
member of the Altar Guild. Carole has lived in Gloucester for 39 years and has one 
son Patrick baptized in Ware Church in 1979. 

 
 

St. Tabithaôs Guild  

A gathering of people seeking to grow in faith as we use our hands to make prayer 
ǎƘŀǿƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ ƻŦ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ 
for them.  

We meet the 3rd Tuesday of every month 7:00 p.m. ς 8:30 p.m. 

All are welcome to join us!   

Our bŜȄǘ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мт ŀǘ тΥлл ǇΦƳΦ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǘΦ ¢ŀōƛǘƘŀΩǎ wƻƻƳ 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 

SPECIAL PROJECT: 

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ŧŀƭƭ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ {ǘΦ ¢ŀōƛǘƘŀΩǎ DǳƛƭŘ are invited and encouraged to make hat 
and scarf sets for people who are homeless. Chat with Martha Ambrose for more information 
and to let her know if you will participate in this project.  

Keep making hats and scarves! We will set a date in December to distribute these items. Please 
let Martha know if you would like to help with this event.  

><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> ><> 
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The November WareARTS: Where Art Meets Faith is scheduled for Sunday, 
November 22, 2 ς 4 p.m. in the Parish Hall. In November we will focus on the 
culinary arts.  Join us for an afternoon of food in the 18th Century.  Due to the 

nature of this program, please RSVP to the church office by Monday, November 18, if you plan to 
attend. 
 
 

ά!ƴŘ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴŜ ǘƻƻέΥ  Iƻƭȅ 5ŀȅǎ and Services in November 
 
Holy Day Services in November: November 26 Thanksgiving Day Service at 10:00 a.m. 
 November 30  Feast of St. Andrew at 10:00 a.m. 
Holy Eucharist every Wednesday at 10:00 a. m. 
Holy Eucharist with Healing Prayers on November 11 and November 25 at 10:00 a.m. 
All services are in the chapel. 
 

 

Clean-Up Day 
 
Come to the Fall Clean-Up Day at Ware on Saturday, November 7.  [ŜǘΩǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ƻǳǊ 
area for the coming fall and winter.  The day begins at 8:30 a.m. with a light continental 
breakfast.  If you know of items that need to be addressed, please let Henry Moncure 
know.  Our helpers that day will be from Boy Scout Troop #111 (the troop that Ware 
has sponsored for many, many years). 
 
 

November Birthdays 
 
       If you wish for your birthday to appear in the monthly list,  
    please call the Church Office. 
 
 
  1 - David Teagle 
  1 - Oliver Ulsaker 
  1 - Grayson Wilt 
  1 - Hayden Zima 
  3 - Muriel Evans 
  4 - Debby Wiggins  
  5 - Gilbert Birdsall 
  5 - Vitaliy Kiku 

  7 - Jim Dykeman 
  7 - Karen Williams 
  9 - Lenore Munger 
12 - Susan Jenkins 
13 - Wayne Jackson 
13 - Mary Ann Kiku 
14 - Tabytha Clayton 
15 - Sandy Geiger 

15 - Bobby Ray 
16 - Jane Nichols 
17 - Muriel Shackelford 
18 - Catesby ap Jones 
23 - Connie Kittler 
24 - Lee Anderson 
29 - Melissa Bains Shepard 
29 - Wes Jones

 
 

Women of Ware Book Club 
 

The Women of Ware Book Club will meet Monday, November 9 at noon in the Parish 
Hall.  Bring your own bag lunch.  The book for this meeting is The Truth According to 
Us by Annie Barrows.  Nancy Dwoyer will lead the discussion about the book. 

 

WareARTS 

÷ 
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Mission Ministries 
 

The United Thank Offering 
UTO Sunday is November 1.  UTO combines our financial thanks with thousands throughout 
the Episcopal Church to respond to needs that only can be addressed by a wide community 
working together, e.g., school rooms built, church kitchens remodeled to feed children in 
after-school programs, young people with parents in prison have a week away at camp, an 
Anglican eye clinic updated, and missionary support for work in far off places. UTO grant 

funds are distributed in our country and throughout the Anglican Communion where we are partners in 
mission, e.g., Japan, Haiti, the Dominican Republic, Yemen, Sudan, Pakistan, Brazil and Tanzania. 
 
Angel Tree 
Each year Ware sponsors the Angel Tree project.  This year we will be helping 10 families.  
Our tree will be in the Parish Hall by Sunday, November 29.  Please come by and pick out 
ȅƻǳǊ άƻǊƴŀƳŜƴǘǎέΦ  [ƛǎǘ ǘƘŜ information and your name on the sign-up sheets near the 
tree.  We need to have the gifts returned by noon on Sunday, December 13. 
 
Thanksgiving Food Offering 

 
For many years Ware Church has collected Thanksgiving food for a local family.  This 
year we hope to help additional families.  Watch for more information in the bulletins 
and the e-Vine about this outreach to the members of our community. 

 
 

Christmas Poinsettias 
 
Ware Church is decorated with poinsettias and greens in the windows and around 
the Altar to celebrate the birth of our Lord.  These plants and the garlands are 
placed in the Church at Christmas and remain into the Epiphany season.  To give a 
memorial for loved ones, fill out the order blank and return it by Sunday, 
December 13 with your check of $10 per memorial name. Print the names as they 
should be in the Christmas bulletins. 
 

Name                        Name 
 
___________________________________           ______________________________________ 
 
___________________________________           ______________________________________ 
 
___________________________________           ______________________________________ 
 
___________________________________           ______________________________________ 
 

YOUR NAME__________________________________________ 
 

Please return to Ware Episcopal Church, P. O. Box 616, Gloucester, Virginia  23061-0616. 
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November Calendar 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1  All Saints 
DST Ends 

UTO 
Regular 

Schedule* 
4:30 pm 

Stewardship 
Reception 

2 
 

 
8:00 pm 

AA Women 
PH 

3 
 
 

Vote! 

4 
10:00 am 

HE, Ch 
5:00 pm 

Junior Choir 
7:00 pm 

Senior Choir 

5 
 
 

12:30 pm 
Rotary Club 

 

6 
 
 
 

7 
 

 
8:30 am 

Fall Clean-Up 
Day 

 

8 24 Sunday  
after 

Pentecost 
 

Regular 
Schedule* 

 

9 
 
 

Noon 
WoW Book 

Club 
8:00 pm 

AA Women 
PH 

10 
 

 
 

11 
10:00 am 
Healing 

Service, Ch 
10:30 am 

Prayer Group 
5:00 pm 

Junior Choir 
7:00 pm 

Senior Choir 

12 
 
 

12:30 pm 
Rotary Club 

7:00 pm 
Vestry, L 

 

13 
 
 

Office 
Closed 

  

14 
 
 

 

15 25 Sunday  
after 

Pentecost 
Regular 

Schedule* 
11:30 am 

Ann. Mtg. PH 
3:00 pm 

Youth Group 

16 
 

December 
Grapevine 
Deadline 

 
8:00 pm 

AA Women 
PH 

17 
 
 

7:00 pm 
{ǘΦ ¢ŀōƛǘƘŀΩǎ 

Guild 

18 
 

10:00 am 
HE, Ch 

5:00 pm 
Junior Choir 

7:00 pm 
Senior Choir 

19 
 
 

12:30 pm 
Rotary Club 

 

20 
 
 

21 
 

 

22 Christ 
the King 
Sunday 

 
Regular 

Schedule* 
2:00 pm 

WareARTS 

23 
 
 

8:00 pm 
AA Women 

PH 
 

24 
 

 

25 
 

10:00 am 
Healing 

Service, Ch 
5:00 pm 

Junior Choir 
7:00 pm 

Senior Choir 

26 
 

10:00 am 
Thanksgiving 

Service 
Thanksgiving 

Day 
Office 
Closed 

27 
 
 

Office 
Closed 

28 
 
 
Angel Tree 
goes up in 
Parish Hall 

29 1 Advent 
 

9:00 am 
Breakfast 
Regular 

Schedule* 
9:30 am, PH 

Advent Study 

30 
 

10:00 am 
HE Ch 

Feast of 
St. Andrew 

 

*Regular Sunday Schedule 
 8:30 am/10:30 am Holy Eucharist 
 9:30 am  Adult Forum 
 10:15 am  Sunday School ό/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 
    will begin at 10  on November 29) 
 7:00 pm  AA/Al Anon 
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November Laity    

Date Nov. 1 Nov.8 Nov. 15 Nov. 22 Nov. 26 Nov. 29 
 

 
Acolytes 

 
 

 

 

Sarah 
Teagle 

Rhiannon 
& Finnie 
Kilduff 

 

Sarah & 
Meg Teagle 

Abygail 
Clayton 

 

Jack & 
Andrew 
Teagle 

Josh Ward 

 

Carter & 
Andie 

Hartley 
Emma 
James 

 

 
 

Chris James 
Noah & 
Ethan 
Polley 

 

Chalicer 
 

 

8:30 
None 
10:30 

Ann Brown  

 

8:30 
Mary 

Lawrence 
10:30 
Jane 

Smith 

 

8:30 
Mike 

Jenkins 
10:30 
Peter 

Teagle 

 

8:30 
Martha 

Ambrose 
10:30 
Peg 

Moncure 

 
 

 

8:30 
Craig 

Monsen 
10:30 

Tom Hay 

 

 
Chancel 

Guild 
 

 

O. 29 ς N. 4 
T#1 
Pat 

Zima 

 

Nov. 5-11 
T#2 

Susan 
Jenkins 

 

Nov. 12-18 
T#3 

Bruce 
Forsberg 

 

Nov. 19-25 
T#4 

Donna 
DeShazo 

  

N. 26 ς D. 2 
T#5 

Bobby 
Ray 

 

Coffee 
Hour 

 

 
 

Stephanie 
Hanson 

 

Pot Luck 
Luncheon 

 
 

 

Turkey 
Day 

 

 

Counters 
 

Jane Smith 
Judy Doyel 

 

Paul Crook 
Nancy 
Wilson 

 

Anne Dyal 
Debby 

Wiggins 

 

Stephanie 
Hanson 

Bobby Ray 

  

Scott 
Kalbrener 

Catesby Jones 
 

Greeters 
 

 

Sue & Rick 
Zima 

 

Ed James 
 

Kenny 
Richardson 

 

Lenore 
Munger 

  

Catesby 
Jones 

 

Reader 
 
 

 

8:30 
None 
10:30 
Vickie 

Leming 

 

8:30 
Tom Hay 

10:30 
Diana 
Joyce 

 

8:30 
Mike 

Jenkins 
10:30 
Bruce 

Forsberg 

 

8:30 
Beth 

Howerton 
10:30 
Peg 

Moncure 

 
 

 

8:30 
Craig 

Monsen 
10:30 

Martha 
Ambrose 

 

 
 

Ushers 

 

8:30 
Richard 
Clayton 
10:30 

Tom Hay 
Rick Zima 

 

8:30 
John 

Howerton 
10:30 

Bill Whitley 
Nancy 
Wilson 

 

8:30 
Gene 

Batcha 
10:30 

Kenny & 
Debby 

Wiggins 

 

8:30 
Blair 

Farinholt 
10:30 

Jack Cooper 
George 
Bains 

 
 

10:00 
Ray 

Grubbs 

 

8:30 
Wayne 
Jackson 
10:30 

Joe Brown 
Judy 

Cathey 

Vestry 
On Duty 

Jane 
Smith 

Paul 
Crook 

Anne 
Dyal 

Stephanie 
Hanson 

 Scott 
Kalbrener 
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